
I

68 REVUE TRIMESTRIELLE DE LA GRC

Cpl. Russell has been transferred to “B” Div., 
Records Management Section.

Insp. Werbicki and his wife have 3 teenage 
children.

years at Detachments in the lower mainland of B.C. 
He transferred to "G" Division where for 4 years he 
was stationed at various detachments in the Macken­
zie Valley; then on to "B" Division for seven years. 
In August, 1967, he moved on to Nova Scotia where 
he commanded several detachments and sections, in­
cluding that of Truro Sub-Division NCO. While serv­
ing in the latter position he was commissioned in 
May, 1975, and posted to "O" Division as O.I.C. 
London Detachment. In July, 1977 he was posted to 
"K" Division as Assistant Admin, and Personnel 
Officer.

number of traditional dances, then asked their white 
brethren to join in. The crowd was addressed by 
Alberta's Lieutenant Governor Ralph Steinhauer, a 
full Treaty Indian of the Cree Tribe. He presented a 
number of awards and expressed the warm hope that 
Indians and whites could move together in years 
ahead with greater understanding, with greater 
mutual support and with greater effectiveness for 
both..

Governor Morris and his party witness the signing of one of the four Indian Chiefs.
(Photo by Cam rose Booster)

L Division
(Headquarters — Charlottetown, P.E.I.)

Farewell Dinner A farewell dinner was held by 
Lieutenant Governor and Mrs. Gordon L. Bennett 
on August 22, 1977, at Government House,

Dinner and Dance On September 2, 1977, the 
NCO's Mess sponsored a dinner and dance at the 
Charlottetown Hotel. Those present enjoyed a 
delicious roast beef dinner and later danced to the 
music of the Blue Crystals. During the evening, Sgt. 
George Taylor, president of the mess, introduced the 
new mess members and welcomed them to the 
division.

Presentation Also on August 18, the NCO's Mess 
presented a Mess Stein to Insp. C. W. Follett who 
was recently commissioned and posted to "H" Divi­
sion as Assistant S & P Officer. Insp. Follet was the 
recipient of an “L" Division Plaque at an earlier 
transfer party when he was destined for “O" 
Division, as Communications Officer.

New Associate Editor Insp. Victor A. Wer­
bicki has recently been appointed as the Associate 
Editor of the Quarterly for “K" Division.

Insp. Werbicki joined the Force in October, 1953, 
and after training at Depot Division, served two

Farewell Party Members of “L” Division held a 
farewell party for C/Supt. and Mrs. H. A. Feagan, 
and Cpl. and Mrs. Ken Russell on August 18, 1977 at 
Rosebank Hall. A presentation of “L” Division 
Plaques was made to each of the departing members.
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